STAFFORDSHIRE LOCAL OPTICAL COMMITTEE

Minutes of the meeting held at Yarnfield Training & Conference Centre, Stone
On Monday 12th September 2016.

PRESENT:
Stewart Townsend, Mark McCracken, Alison Lowell, John Hollins, Sue Cutts, Stephen Cotton, Irfan Razvi, Sarah Edge, Ian Meadows, Shelley Stubbs, Stephen Marshall, Richard Webb, Jim Heath, Judy Lea, Alastair Kelcher, Delia Cliffe and Satinder Mahal were present.
1. APOLOGIES
Amanda Alamanos, Clive Marchant, Mike Cody
2. MINUTES
The minutes of the last meeting had been circulated prior to the meeting. It was proposed that the minutes be taken as read and approved and this was agreed unanimously. A Declaration of Interest form was passed around for completion.
3. MATTERS ARISINGS
There were no matters arising.
4. AREA TEAM ITEMS 

As Amanda Alamanos was not present there was no report given, however Delia Cliffe advised that the Primary Care team have been helping a few practices who had been having issues getting onto the portal. These issues have now been resolved. 

5. OPTOMETRIC ADVISOR REPORT
Delia Cliffe advised that she had received a lot of second pair request forms and it would help if more information was given on the form to help with the decision.
Delia also advised she has carried out a few practice visits for both new practices and practice moves.

Delia advised that there has been a response to the Honey Rose case, where the local hospital has seen an increase in patients sent suspicious disc appearances. Full guidance will not be issued until GOC hearing.  
6. CHAIRMAN’S BUSINESS
Stewart Townsend advised that PCSE has been changing, they have closed lots of offices and all forms should now go to Darlington.
Stewart advised that Yarnfield Park, going forward, will be charging us for room hire as their bookings have increased. 
Stewart also mentioned that the NOC is on 10th & 11th November. Stewart, Mike Cody and Clive Marchant are attending. LOCSU will sponsor 1 place and Staffs LOC will pay for an additional place. Richard Webb expressed an interest in attending and either Irfan Razvi or Mark McCracken will attend.
Stewart advised that North Staffordshire and Stoke on Trent CCGs have now moved to Hanley, sharing office space but remaining as separate independent CCGs. Alison Lowell to post the new address onto the website.
7. SOUTH STAFFS COMMUNITY EYECARE SERVICES 
Mark McCracken advised that Post-Operative Cataract scheme had not gone live today as we only got the draft contract last week. This has to be amended and then back to the CCG before we can get the subcontracts out to the practices, following that they can upload their subcontractor documents to the module. The service will now go live on 19th September. It will be reviewed after 9 months at which time other hospitals may wish to use the service.
Delia Cliffe advised we are trying to re-launch the Paediatrics scheme in South Staffs. Mel Riley wants to change a few things. They are currently working through KPIs. Mel would like this scheme to launch in November.
8. NORTH STAFFS COMMUNITY EYECARE SERVICES
Irfan Razvi advised that we have sent a new service proposal to get all the services onto the company model. We are still waiting for them to get back to us with a contract/business plan. Once this has been officially agreed we will talk to both UHNM staff and MEI about the new community services protocol so that they are fully informed. We will also try and talk to as many GP groups as possible.
Irfan advised that UHNM appointment waiting times seemed to have increased and patients have been advised by Mrs Ranjit’s secretary to go to their GP for further management.

9. GLAUCOMA REFERRAL REFINEMENT LEAFLET

Irfan Razvi advised that he has been looking into creating a GRR leaflet for both North and South Staffs patients, advising them who they will be seeing, who to contact, what to do etc. 
10. EYE HEROES
Shelley Stubbs explained that Eye Heroes is funded by Moorfields Eye Charity and it is all about empowering children to become Eye Heroes, to spread the message of eye health to their communities, so all about trying to reach the hard to reach groups. Shelley has been to a school to pilot this. It is aimed at 8-12 year olds and very interactive and fun. There is a standard presentation which can be followed. Shelley would like to encourage people to go out to do these in their local schools. It does not have to be an optometrist as all the information is provided for you and unlikely that technical questions will be asked.
11. LOCSU CENTRAL SUPPORT UNIT
Stewart Townsend advised that Richard Rawlinson has been appointed as our new Commissioning Lead. 
12. ABDO REPORT 
As Clive Marchant was not present there was no report, however, Stewart Townsend mentioned that ABDO have a CET full day event on 3rd October at Meriden near Birmingham Airport.
13. AOB

Sue Cutts advised that sometimes her patients go through Choose and Book and may choose Leyton Hospital. These patients are then directed to the Cheshire follow up scheme, some of which may not want to travel this distance for their check-up. The hospital will not see the patient in these circumstances. We will need some clarification on how this should work from the CCG. Alison Lowell to investigate.
Richard Webb mentioned that a Wolverhampton Consultant advised him that he is getting “cautious referrals” from optoms with raised IOPs. He asked if we could take this opportunity to reiterate to the non-accredited optoms the guidelines. A discussion arose regarding the existing leaflets and the need to update.  Delia mentioned it might be a good idea to ring practices and speak to the practice manager to ask them if they are aware of the GRR services we offer and make sure all their optoms know to refer to GRR. Alison Lowell tasked to carry this out.
14. DATE OF NEXT MEETING

Monday 14th November 2016 full committee meeting and Monday 10th October 2016 for Officer’s meeting.
The Meeting date of 13th March 2017 has been changed to 20th March 2017.

S Townsend

Chairman
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